issue6 (2010.2F1 1

BAY TV Y—ED

URP Melbourne sub-center

AV BT R —

2009, our first full year of being a member of the URP,
has been a year of project planning and assessment of so-
cial inclusion issues in part of Melbourne. We began the
year with a two-day workshop, involving a substantial
group of members from Osaka City University, joint with
staff of the University of Melbourne and our associated Uni-
versity, Victoria University and local community social
workers. In this workshop and a number of subsequent
meetings, we have been planning and organizing our 'action
research' in the inner western region of Melbourne. This
has involved a series of discussions with community and
government leaders, data collection about demographic and
socioeconomic elements of social exclusion, and workshops
generating ideas for our initiatives. We are actively seeking
funding from various agencies for the implementation of
such action research. Our plan going forward is to survey
socially excluded people in that region in order to measure
their 'demand' and from that to brainstorm solutions, then
to catalyze the implementation of those solutions. Important
research outcomes would result from the trialing of meth-
odologies from all these steps, assessment of the nature and
extent of social inclusion, and measurements of the effec-
tiveness of any such interventions.
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From front: Ms. Samantha Boorn, Mr. Max Ogden
Mr. Richard Gough, Dr. Suzy Goldsmith, Prof. Danny Samson
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Over the past seven years, the Bangkok Sub-center has
been able to celebrate our warm winter with research
fellows from Osaka City University who have come to
Bangkok with their research results in hand to present at
our annual academic forum. In 2010, the 8th Academic
Forum on “Empowering Urban Culture and Creativity: Art,
PubliCITY, and Transformation” was very special for many
reasons.  First, we extended a warm welcome to
approximately 200 participants from North America,
Europe, and Asia. Second, this forum provided an important
venue for examining the directions of the developing
cultural network in both public and private sectors. Third,
the forum included the former Mayor of Bangkok, and a
current advisor to Thailand's Prime Minister, Mr. Apirak
Kosayodhin, as our keynote speaker. His speech helped
broaden the audience's perspective of Bangkok as a creative
city since the government has transformed this idea into a
key concept in order to provide an economic catalyst to
better urban living conditions and quality of life. As a
member of the URP, we continue to extend our projects into
the direction of social inclusion issues and empowering
urban culture through arts in various parts of Bangkok.

Pornprapit Phoasavadi, Ph.D.
Deputy Dean for Research and Graduate Studies
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